Providing Summer Pasture for Horses

Source:  Bob Coleman


Pasture provides a significant percentage of horses’ nutrient needs. Although horses have more grass than they can consume in the spring when moisture is adequate, the hot, dry conditions of summer greatly reduce available pasture.  Good management is the key to getting through this growth slump.

 
Some livestock producers might use temporary summer pasture to overcome the summer growth slump.  However, horse owners do not have this option, because many forages used for summer pastures are not suitable for horses. For example, a beef cattle producer might use a sorghum-sudan hybrid.  Horse owners should avoid this hybrid because it is known to cause serious problems in their animals.
 
Pearl millet is a potential forage for horse pastures during summer growth slumps.  Owners considering this forage need to practice good grazing management strategies such as rotating horses off pasture when it has been grazed to five to six inches high. 

Rotational grazing on cool summer forages is another way to provide some pasture during the growth slump.   When using this system, it is important to prevent overgrazing. 

Dividing pastures with an electric fence is a cost-effective way to allow horses to graze one area while limiting access to others until the forage is needed.  
Owners need to limit time on an area so horses do not graze the forage below three to four inches. 

If conditions limit pasture re-growth, owners may establish a “sacrifice area” to feed hay and grain to meet horses’ nutritional needs.  Using a suitable feeder will reduce hay waste. “Sacrifice areas” are similar to a dry lot, but are an effective way to protect the remaining pastures.

For more information, contact the (County Name) Cooperative Extension Service.
Educational programs of the Kentucky Cooperative Extension Service serve all people regardless of race, color, age, sex, religion, disability or national origin.
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